

## UNITED STATES OF AMERICA FEDERAL TRADE COMMISSION WASHINGTON, D.C. 20580

Via E-mail
Karl Frisch
Allied Progress
1220 L Street, NW, Suite 100/364
Washington, DC 20005

JUN 15 2017

Re:

FOIA-2017-00994

Correspondence mentioning Sinclair

or Tribune

Dear Mr. Frisch:

This letter is in response to your May 30, 2017 request for Federal Trade Commission (FTC) records. We notified you by e-mail on June 6, 2017 that we were placing your request on hold because your request required clarification. Because we have not received a response from you, we have closed our file on the FOIA request. Closure of this file does not preclude you from submitting other requests in the future.

If you are not satisfied with this response to your request, you may appeal by writing to Freedom of Information Act Appeal, Office of the General Counsel, Federal Trade Commission, 600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20580, within 90 days of the date of this letter. Please enclose a copy of your original request and a copy of this response.

You also may seek dispute resolution services from the FTC FOIA Public Liaison Richard Gold via telephone at (202) 326-3355 or via e-mail at <a href="mailto:rgold@ftc.gov">rgold@ftc.gov</a>; or from the Office of Government Information Services via email at <a href="mailto:rgold@ftc.gov">rgold@ftc.gov</a>; or from the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS), National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road, College Park, MD 20740.

If you have any questions about the way we handled your request or about the FTC's FOIA regulations or procedures, please contact Shelley M. O'Hara at (202) 326-2072.

Sineerely,

Dione J. Stearns

Assistant General Counsel